
Mark your calendars for Sat-
urday, June 15, 2002 from 1:30-
3:30 pm.  EBSS will offer an ex-
citing program called “Games Aca-
demics Play: Mastering the Social
Psychology of Faculty/Librarian
Relationships”   at ALA Annual in
Atlanta.

This unusual program offers
a candid, in-depth exploration of
how faculty and librarians per-
ceive each other and how this af-
fects the way they relate to one
another.  Featured speakers in-
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Barbara E. Kemp, Assistant
Director for Public Services at the
University of Houston Libraries
has been named as the recipient
of the 2002 Distinguished Edu-
cation and Behavioral Sciences Li-
brarian Award.  Barbara has served
on many EBSS committees over
the past twenty years and was
EBSS Chair during 1991-1992.

She is currently Secretary of
ACRL/University Libraries Sec-
tion and active in the International
Federation of Library Associations
and Institutions (IFLA). Barbara
has published in many journals,
including Journal of Criminal Jus-
tice Education, Social Work Re-
search, The Reference Librarian,
and Journal of Academic
Librarianship.  She previously
worked at The University at Al-

Barbara Kemp named
EBSS Distinguished Librarian
Charles Thurston and



the field, and how to promote a
commitment to information lit-
eracy among far-flung adjunct
faculty members…”  Participants
described their own experience in
demonstrating the “significance of
information literacy instruction to
faculty…,” in developing “tar-
geted information resources and
services,” and working on collabo-
rative projects with faculty and
local schools.

The group on Role and
Control of the Internet, facilitated
by Marian Shemberg, focused on
providing access to selected
Internet sites. Participants ex-



Susan Ariew presented a
workshop on Library/Faculty Col-
laboration for the Virginia Library
Association on March 22, 2002.
Susan is the College Librarian for
Education and Human Develop-
ment, Virginia Tech, saa@vt.edu.

Penny Beile



Conference Planning
2002
Penny Beile and Lyn
Thaxton, Chairs

The committee met to final-
ize plans for the 2002 Annual
program, “Games Academics
Play:  Mastering the Social Psy-
chology of Faculty/Librarian Re-
lationships.”  The proposed slate
of speakers (John Budd, Mindy
Stombler, and Jim Emshoff) was
presented and a fourth panelist
was discussed and approved by
the committee.  It was agreed that
Brian Quinn would introduce the
program and the speakers, and
also present the Distinguished Li-
brarian Award.  The speakers will
present in a panel format, and
questions from the audience will
be solicited and entertained by the
panel.  Having the program avail-
able as a streaming web cast was
discussed and committee-ap-
proved based on the following
qualifications:  a) production of
the web cast will not be cost pro-
hibitive, b) costs can be paid from
section allocations, and c) the web
cast can be made freely available
from the EBSS web site.

Curriculum Materials
Trish Lenkowski, Chair

The committee discussed
the need to update the
Webliography and reassign page
responsibilities.  An article about
NCATE accreditation is being
planned. It will be a practical,
how-to article. An update of the
1992 CMC Collection Policy
Document is being discussed.
The committee discussed the up-
coming publication of the first
draft of the CMC Standard/
Guidelines document.  The com-

mittee also agreed to take on the
responsibility of checking outside
links in the CMC Management
guide which will be available via
the ACRL website.

Distinguished Librar-
ian Award
Tammy Rabideau,
Chair

Barbara Kemp was named
the 2002 Distinguished Librar-
ian.

Gerontology
Kay Womack, Chair

The committee decided that
it would try to serve as a clearing-
house which would provide a ger-
ontology knowledge base to be
used by those with concerns about
aging.  The clearinghouse would
also serve those who are aging as
well.  Resources for areas such as
assisted living, long-term health
care, hospice, etc. would be in-
cluded.  The committee also plans
to again contact the RUSA
MOUSS Services to the Aging
Committee about working
collaboratively on the clearing-

house.  The group plans to orga-
nize a discussion group on aging
issues for Midwinter 2003 in
Philadelphia.  RUSA MOUSS
committee will be invited to col-
laborate in organizing the discus-
sion.

Instruction for Educa-
tors
Sarah Beasley, Chair

The committee is working
on a publication that will update
the 1992 article on information
literacy competencies for pre-ser-
vice teachers. It will focus on li-
brarians and education faculty and
try to incorporate information lit-
eracy standards. The group wants
to address what education faculty
should be including in their
classes and what to expect from
their students [pre service teach-
ers]. They hope to have a draft at
annual and a final at midwinter
2003.

Reference Sources and Services Committee meet on
Saturday morning Educa-
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